The Saluki Watch Dawg

December 2017

SIU Department of Public Safety

Vol. 5 Issue 4

SOUTHERN ILL NOIS CARBONDALE POLICE

In This Issue

PG 1: Winter Break PG 2: Fundraising

PG 3: Fire Safety

Emergency Kit

PG 4: DPS Annual Awards

Ceremony

WINTER BREAK

RESIDENCE HALLS WILL CLOSE AT 2 P.M. on SATURDAY, DEC. 16, 2017

<u>Additional Closing Dates:</u> Friday, December 15, 2017 DINING HALLS: Lentz and Trueblood close at 6:30 p.m. COMPUTER LABS: Grinnell and Lentz close at 5 p.m.

MAIL ROOMS: Grinnell, Lentz, Trueblood, University Hall will close at 6 p.m.

SIU Campus Resources

SIU Police

618-453-3771

Parking Division

618-453-5369

Counseling Center

618-453-5371

Wellness Center

618-536-4441

Student Health Services

618-453-3311

Night Safety Transit

618-453-2212

Carbondale Resources

Carbondale Police

618-457-3200

Women's Center

618-529-2324

Memorial Hospital



BREAK HOUSING

Neely Hall and University Hall residents are eligible to stay during break provided they have signed up. Please talk to the staff in your Area Office for more information.

RESIDENCE HALLS WILL OPEN AT 9 A.M. on SATURDAY, JAN. 13, 2018

Many students will be returning home during the holiday season. Thefts and burglaries tend to increase this time of year. Please remember to take home all items you will need during break. Students not staying in break housing will not be permitted back into the buildings during winter break.

Take your valuable possessions home with you. If you cannot pack your valuable items, make sure to have a list of your possessions and all relevant information (make, model, color, serial number, etc.) Housing and the Department of Public Safety have partnered to create a <u>web-based form</u> to utilize when recording this pertinent information.

Lastly, in order to maintain the security of your remaining possessions, make sure all doors and windows are locked prior to leaving campus. This includes the connecting door between the resident's room and his or her restroom.

Have a safe and happy winter break!

Services Provided

Crime Prevention & Programs

Report Suspicious Activity

Campus Emergency

Response Guide

Night Safety Transit

Campus Map

Parking Map

Daily Crime Log

FOIA Request Form

SIU Campus Crime Report

Safety Awareness Facts and Educations

December Calendar

12/10- Women's Basketball vs. Western Kentucky University @ SIU Arena- 2 p.m.

12/13– Men's Basketball vs. Jackson State @ SIU Arena 7 p.m.

12/31– Men's Basketball vs. Drake @ SIU Arena

7 p.m.

12/25 to 01/02

Winter Break

START SEEING PINK

Start Seeing Pink 2017 Breast Cancer campaign was held at SIU, and DPS became a



part of the fundraising drive during the month of October. DPS collections centered around a pink ceramic piggy bank using the slogan "Feed the Pink Princess Pig" Our participation included two donation suppers at the department, a lunch at John A Logan College, and a cookie drive. Telecommunicators were also able to proudly wear the Start Seeing Pink 2017 shirts

on designated days throughout the month of October in exchange for a daily donation to the scholarship fund. The DPS fundraising initiative continued outside the Department with a partnership with SIU's Workforce Education and Development (WED) department and a travelling "Pink Princess Pig." A special thanks to Dr. Deb Barnett, Rosalba Correa, and Telecommunicator BethAnn Roberts-Jacquot, who were extremely generous with their time and effort. Thanks to all those involved. A total of approximately \$500 was raised towards this cause!

The Breast Cancer Scholarship campaign at SIU, which continues throughout the

entire year, was developed to benefit students affected by cancer by offering scholarships to aid in their educational pursuits. To offer suggestions or donate to the cause, contact:

T/C Roberts-Jacquot at bethannr@dps.siu.edu or (618) 453-3771.





Additional Resources

Office of Equity and Compliance

618-453-4807

Dean of Students

618-453-2461

Student Rights and Responsibilities

618-536-2338

Saluki Cares

618-536-2338

Salukis on Your Side

618-453-3311

Veteran Services

618-453-1335

The Clinical Center

618-453-2361

Meet Your Liaison



Officer Sneed– Wall & Grand Apts.



- Identify and remove fire hazards
- Test your smoke detectors, monthly
- Change the batteries of your smoke detectors, as needed
- Be sure fire extinguishers are in proper working condition
- extinguisher
- © Create two fire escape plans & practice them
- If there is a fire, GET OUT & STAY OUT
- © Call 9-1-1 for all fire emergencies
- ⊚ If you are on fire, STOP, DROP, & ROLL

Did you know in the event of a fire, you may have just 2 minutes to escape? With cooler temperatures, people are spending more time indoors, increasing the potential for a fire. To help protect yourself and your family, follow the tips below to ensure that you are taking all safety precautions against fire hazards:



IF THERE IS A FIRE ANYWHERE ON CAMPUS, THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY AND THE FIRE DEPARTMENT MUST BE NOTIFIED IMMEDIATELY!!!

Is your emergency kit ready and available? Make sure you have an emergency kit available in both your vehicle and at home. These are items you may consider putting in your kit:

- Water & food
- Battery-powered radio & extra batteries
- First aid kit
- Flashlight
- Multi-purpose tool
- Whistle
- Moist towelettes
- Cell phone w/ charger
- ♦ Blankets

EMERGENCY KITS

ANNUAL AWARDS CEREMONY



Pictured (L to R) Front: Lt. John Allen, Chief Benjamin Newman, Lt. Ryan House, Ofc. Destiny Dintelman, Cpl. Molly Pyatt, Ofc. Marzine Rafe, Lt. Kendall Hollister, Det. Dustin Borum, T/C Eric Smith, Parking Agent Danny Bean, Cpl. Adam Cunico

(L to R) Back: T/C BethAnn Roberts-Jacquot, Ofc. Shawn Tuthill, Office Manager Carolyn Gayer, Ofc. David Sneed, Lt. Robert Neef, LAN Administrator Bernadette Barnes, Ofc. Lee Nguyen, Ofc. Matt Smithpeters, Customer Service Rep. Samuel Bates, Asst. Chief Accountant Linda Laird, Parking Agent Misty Butler, Office Manager Beth Phelps, Parking Agent Lisa Tyner, Payroll Merry Lee, Cpl. Tyler Harrell, Ofc. Kevin Cox, Parking Kyli Foster, Customer Service Rep. Hellena Shorty, Sgt. Brian Murphy

(Several recipients are not present)

FOR FULL LIST, SEE DPS FACEBOOK PAGE

THANK YOU!